Senate Rural and Regional Affairs and Transport Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Transport and Regional Services Portfolio

Department of Transport and Regional Services
Budget Estimates 2000-2001, (19 June 2001)


Question:  RSDLG 93

Topic:  Wide Bay Burnett Structural Adjustment Program

Hansard Page: Additional

Output:  2.2 Services to Communities

Senator Mackay asked: 

1. During Estimates Hearings on 19 June 2001, the Dept/Minister undertook to provide a copy of the guidelines for the Wide Bay Burnett program when they became available.  Could these now be provided to the Committee?

2. Who will be on the Advisory Committee for the Wide Bay Burnett Program?  When the Advisory Committee is decided upon, could this Committee be advised.

3. With reference to the statement made by Minister Anderson in the House of Representatives on 4th June 2001, what are the other areas, other than Wide Bay Burnett which will benefit under this program?

Answer:  

1. The guidelines for the Wide Bay Burnett Structural Adjustment program have not been finalised.  Ministerial approval to appropriate guidelines will be given once advice from the local advisory committee has been considered.

2. The advisory committee has not yet been established, but it is to be drawn from representatives of local government, business and the community.  The membership of the advisory committee will be announced publicly and made available on the Departmental website.

3. The Wide Bay Burnett Structural Adjustment package is modelled on other successful packages.  As with the Wide Bay Structural Adjustment Package, the Government will respond appropriately where a need for structural adjustment assistance is identified in the future.
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